## THE PRESIDENCY

## MINISTRY OF INTERIOR & CO-ORDINATION OF NATIONAL GOVERNMENT

Telegrams 'DISTRICTER'

Merti

Telephone: Isiolo 064 -52011

mertidec@yahoo.com Fax:064-52160

When replying please quote

REF:ST/1/35/18

The Hon. Tom Lalampaa Chief Executive Officer Northern Rangeland Trust Private Bag

Isiolo

Email: tom.lalampaa@nrt-kenya.org



OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY COUNTY COMMISSIONER. MERTI SUB-COUNTY, P.O. BOX 3 - 60300, ISIOLO.

DATE: 31ST MAY, 2021

## RE: PROPOSED CHERAB COMMUNITY CONSERVERNCY

Reference is made to our earlier letter Ref. ST.1/35/16 dated 19th May, 2021, and ST.1/35/17 dated

29th May, 2021.

Following complaints by a section of Merti residents of non-inclusion in the community engagement on the above proposed Conservancy, this office has scheduled a meeting on Friday 4th of June, 2021 at the office of the undersigned with a view to bringing both parties to amicably resolve the issue. You are kindly requested to send a team from your office to participate in the same. The meeting is scheduled to start at 9:00 a.m.

I take this opportunity to sincerely thank your organization for the support accorded to this office on matters of security and promise to continue with the partnership for the benefit of the great people of Merti Sub-County. By copy of this letter all Assistant County Commissioners and chiefs Merti Sub-County are advised to fully support officers from your organization.

Thank you.

DEPUTY COUNTY COMMISSIONER

MERTI SUB-COUNTY

Copy to:

- 1. County Commissioner Isiolo
- 2. All ACC's Merti Sub-County
- 3. All Chiefs Merti Sub-County